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October 11, 2010 
 
 
Dear Dr. Pyle: 
 

It is with great pleasure that I endorse and support the proposal that your group has made, on behalf of the JMU 

Organization).  Through your updates over the last few months, it is evident that this Math-Science Partnership proposal 
embodies several of the goals of both JMU and the STEM Education Center for both STEM teachers and precollege students 
in STEM classes.  Furthermore, the potential for impact on STEM instruction at JMU is profound. 
 

JMU and that the potential student body is well-prepared to meet the challenges of a STEM career pathway.  By integrating 
mathematics and Earth science, it is anticipated that a larger pool of students will be better prepared to pursue a STEM career, 
by virtue of more positive attitudes towards mathematics and science before they get to higher education.  MAESTRO is 
innovative in that it not only integrates these disciplines, but also provides a long-term, systematic framework to sustain the 
implementation of the lessons of MAESTRO that will become a regular part of instructional practice well beyond the funding 
of the project. 
 

One of the critical aspects of this sustaining force, and one that directly involves the Center for STEM Education 
and Outreach, is the design and implementation of site-based case studies, where participating teachers and their students 
engage in authentic research in their local school context.  With multiple schools involved, it is in the interest of JMU for me 
to encourage STEM faculty members involved in STEM instruction to participate as counselors for the research projects.  
With a growing pool of STEM faculty members truly invested in the effort to improve science and math education in the pk-

 
 

MAESTRO also addresses important needs at JMU, by leveraging the capabilities of the JMU Center for Faculty 
Innovation in providing professional development for JMU faculty.  These workshops will incorporate the lessons learned 
from work with participating schools, drawing from STEM faculty most directly involved in the content preparation of 
middle and secondary STEM teachers.  The faculty workshop feature of MAESTRO will not only provide needed curricular 
and pedagogical focus for participating faculty, but also strengthen the relationships between these faculty and participating 

- -based interactions will 
strengthen overall the STEM offerings of the entire general education program. 
 

On the whole, MAESTRO is precisely the type of project that the Center for STEM Education and Outreach was 
designed to support  interdisciplinary, spanning department and college boundaries, all in the service of a broader and 
deeper sense of STEM, both within and outside of JMU.  Please keep me advised as the proposal works its way through the 
review process, and let me know what I can do to help push this effort forward. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

A. Jerry Benson, Ph.D. 
      Interim Provost and Senior Vice President 
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